
  

Kensington Pond Footbridge in Centennial Park –  
September 2020 Update 
In planning for Tomorrow’s Sydney, we are building a new pedestrian footbridge over Kensington Pond to 
connect the light rail along Alison Rd to Centennial Park. 
 
 

What we’re doing in September within 
Centennial Park 
We are working with Centennial Parklands to 
construct a new pedestrian footbridge across 
Kensington Pond to connect Centennial Park with 
the new Royal Randwick Light Rail stop. This month 
our works involve the following: 

- Delivery of bridge sections to site 
- Onsite connections and installation of truss 

This work will require the use of a mobile crane, 
semi-trailers, rigid trucks and an excavator. 

Location of the works  
This stage of construction will take place in 
Centennial Park along the western bank of 
Kensington Ponds. 

How will these works affect you? 
Some of this work will be noisy. All work is to be 
held during standard hours and vehicles will be 
switched off when not in use. Any dust generating 
activities will be watered down. 

Hours of Work 
We will be working within the following standard 
hours: 
Mon-Fri  7am-6pm 
Sat   8am-1pm  
 
Traffic Impacts 
You may experience some disruption in Centennial 
Park, however impacts will be minimised wherever 
possible. Traffic Control will be in place at our truck 
holding bay on Grand Drive during operating hours. 
Transportation of large machinery will be made 
during the night with appropriate traffic control. No 
vehicular detours will be made during this month.  
There is no pedestrian access to the western bank 
of Kensington Pond. Signage has been placed 
around the compound to assist pedestrians. 
 
Keeping you informed 
You will receive advanced notification if any 
additional overnight works are required. 
For current construction notifications, please visit 
sydneylightrail.transport.nsw.gov.au/library. 
 
 

Contact information 
We apologise for any disruption or inconvenience caused during this important work. For general project enquiries, 
please call 1800 684 490 or email projects@transport.nsw.gov.au. If you have any urgent enquiries or complaints during 
these works, please contact the 24-hour Construction Response Line on 1800 775 465.  
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